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Proposal for introducing flexibility in respect of investments in properties under 
development or engagement in property development activities 

Question 1: Do you consider that flexibility in respect of property development 
investments and related activities should be introducedfor REITs? 

Law Society's response: 

Hong Kong currently remains one of the few jurisdictions with rigid restrictions against 
property development activities for REITs. Based on the experience of the REIT industry 
in some comparable overseas jurisdictions (including the United States, Australia and 
Singapore), we welcome the introduction of a reasonable degree of flexibility for property 
development investments and related activity in the REIT Code and believe such 
development will benefit the long-term growth of the REIT market in Hong Kong. 

Question 2: Do you consider that the 10% GAV Cap is set as an appropriate threshold? 

Law Society's response: 

The current proposal is that the aggregate investments in all properties under development 
and property development activities undertaken by a REIT ("Property Development 
Costs"), together with the aggregate contract value of the uncompleted units of real estate 
property acquired by a REIT, should not exceed the maximum threshold of 10% of the 
REIT's gross asset value ("10% GAV Cap") at all times. 

We understand that the proposed 10% GA V Cap is consistent with the existing regulation 
of some of the Asian REIT markets such as Singapore and Malaysia. We are of the view 
that the 10% GA V Cap is a reasonable starting point to liberate the restriction on property 
development investment and related activities. Going forward, the Commission may 
consider conducting review of the GA V Cap as the REIT industry further matures and as 
the circumstances may require. 
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